September Board Meeting – September 28, 2020

Attending: Ed Cubanski, Kemp Bundy, Corbin Olsen, Dawn McCarthy, Jason Tenner, Adam Costello, Steve Lapp, Kyle Quinn, Sean Sheeran, Alex Ballesteros, Tina Lindheimer, Adele DeCrescenzo, Rob Blunt and Wendy Blatchford.

1. Approval of September 14th Board Minutes…Corbin motions to approve, Tina seconds, all in favor.
2. Member Business…We will try to return to monthly Board meetings beginning in November. Looking at our club goals listed in the by-laws, we need to discuss how to continue in a COVID environment. What precautions do we need to establish to keep our players safe when moving indoors for the winter to avoid shutting down? Some precautions could be smaller group practices, wearing masks indoors with mask breaks, social distancing during breaks, temperature taking, hand sanitizer at the facilities, players bring extra masks, parents do not observe practices at Charbs…Corbin motions to accept the updated precautions, Sean seconds, Motion passes. Alex suggests amending our current COVID policy in order to share with our SWSC families. We expect more direction from CDYSL, ENYYSA, NYS Health Dept and the CDC to help drive further precautions. 
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Treasurer’s Report…If there is a winter shutdown beginning in November, Corbin estimates we would run out of money in March if we issue refunds and continue to pay coaches. 
4. Registrar’s Report…We had 110 registrations in August, 105 in September. So, 215 total so far. Actual registration numbers per team are shown below. Our overall registration numbers are consistent with last year’s numbers at this time. She expects more to register in October and November. We have 12 teams playing Fall Ball at CDYSL for a cost of $1200. 11 of these teams have notices of missing information ranging from missing birth certificates, incomplete coach or manager information, etc.  CDYSL was flexible this past weekend but Tina expects that to change. Coaches should not be moving players from unassigned list to a team. 
5. Scheduling…Kyle does not have an update yet from the Rec center about winter rentals. He expects that soon. Gavin is open to having us practice there into November provided the weather is good. Kemp brought up that daylight will end around 4:45 pm in November. Kyle will look into our U14+ practicing at Gavin. Jason mentioned that Golden Goal is offering a lighted field rental for $150 an hour but it’s a long drive. 
6. Coaching - Rec…We have 250 kids registered for Rec soccer. We have 2 GU19 aged players helping to coach Rec soccer….Zoe Cubanski and Haley Blatchford. Kyle is interested in getting COVID precautions signs for Gavin from FastSigns at a cost of $25 each. 
7. Coaching – DOCs…Liam will be taking over a team from Robb. CDYSL games this weekend went well. Rob has some players doing school soccer now and others who will be playing in the spring thru May 8th so he is worried about having a viable team for the spring. They have been working on virtual coaching plans.
8. Fundraising and Sponsorship…Adele is finalizing the Hallwear Spirit Wear store and expects the store to open soon. The store would stay open for 3 weeks and then all orders would be processed. Afterwards the store can be opened again for another 3 weeks. Dawn is working on the Global Foundries Grant application to get it submitted soon. She would also like to put something up at our Wilton Mall site to promote our current sponsors and possibly attract new ones. 
9. Managers…Amy Novak has volunteered the GU16 Comp team. Steve is still looking for a manager for Evan Drew’s GU14 team and would fill that role if needed. There is a team with multiple duplicate numbers and our policy is that the oldest returning player has dibs. 
10. Jingle Bell Cup…We are still waiting for approval and the COI from the Adk Dome. The Board will need to determine at our next meeting if the tournament is feasible this year given the COVID regulations.
11. May Day… We are still waiting for approval. Wendy has emailed Jan from CDYSL about our status but has not received a response. She has contacted Gavin Park and reserved our May Day tournament dates. 
12. Social Media/Website…Alex is working on updating the coaching info on the website and creating a training site for our players with videos, etc in case a virtual mode is needed. He would also like to add a Merchandise link for the Spirit Wear. If you know of any other edits, please let Alex know. 
13. Fall Season…School soccer is going on for most schools now and they require masks. If a team requests during Fall Ball that our players wear masks in order to play, then coaches should poll their players to see if there are enough players willing to wear masks in order to play. 
14. DOC/Admin/Coaching Contracts…Contracts are in the hands of the DOCs and they plan to have them returned with signatures by October 15th. Then Corbin will sign them for the Board.
15. Indoor facilities…The contract for the Wilton Mall space is waiting for approval and Ed is working on getting the logo approved to be placed on the window. Mulholland will be at Charbs on October 12th for heater repairs. Ed will do the door repair. We will discuss cleaning at the next meeting and plan to bring back our cleaning lady around Nov 1st. 
16. Pinnies…They have been delivered to Kemp and he is sorting them. The cost for parents will be $10 for 2…and this will not be a fundraiser for the club as there will be zero profit. U12 and below have youth sizes while U14 and up will have adult sizes. Tina can send an excel sheet of current registered players for distribution to managers. Players who registered after the distribution can arrange to pick theirs up from Wendy. Players should make sure that names are put on their pinnies. 
17. Parent WebEx…This will be occurring on Thursday October 1st at 7:30 pm. A link will be sent out to club families prior to the WebEx. Coaches should encourage their parents to attend. The agenda would be…registration, our risk mitigation plan, a review of before/during/after practice procedures, the shift from outdoors to indoors strategy, the pinnies, financial impacts and the winter virtual academy (Coerver drills, a set of fitness videos, college soccer, nutritionist WebEx, sport psychology, team Zoom meetings, etc). The series of 10 fitness videos would cost $1,000 and be from a local fitness company.
18. Wilton CVS space…The contract is awaiting approval. Ed has a price for required protective netting at a cost of $2500. Tina motions to approve the cost, Sean seconds, Motion passes. 
19. Tina motions to adjourn, Wendy seconds, all in favor. 

Next Board Meeting:  Monday October 19th at 7:00 pm
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